
City of Lake Forest 
COVID 19 Plan – Public Works Department  
Updated: April 16, 2020  
 
Due to the closure of the City’s Compost Center because of the impacts of the COVID-19 social 
distancing requirements, beginning on Monday, April 20, 2020 the City’s Sanitation Section will be 
providing the below services on regular resident collection days.  Please remember this is temporary.  
Once the COVID-19 conditions allow for the opening of the Compost Center, the City will once again 
require stickers be placed on yard waste bags / bundled brush and additional refuse items be brought to 
the Compost Center. 
 
Yard Waste:   

 Yard Waste Bags – Curbside collection of 8 bags maximum per collection day, no stickers, twice 
per week.    

 Brush – Curbside collection 8, 4-foot tied bundle, maximum per collection day, no stickers, twice 
per week.   
 

Additional Refuse Items:   

 Collection of bulk items or non-typical household garbage will be collected at the curb twice per 
week.  There will be no charge for these additional items placed at the curb.  A maximum of 2 
cubic yards will be collected (equal to one refuse scooter full or the pick-up bed of a pick-up 
truck).  No concrete, bricks, railroad ties, or hazardous materials will be accepted. 

 
With the closure of the Compost Center, we hope these services help!  City Council and City staff asks 
that residents follow these guidelines.  Debris and yard waste created by contracting firms should still 
not be disposed of curbside.  These additional services will be evaluated on an ongoing basis and may 
change.  Any changes will be communicated via the City’s website, Constant Contact, and Facebook 
Page. 

 
For all other Public Works inquires or requests please call either 847-810-3542 or 847-810-3543. 

We apologize for any inconvenience and appreciate your understanding at this difficult time.  Please 
watch for updates on the City’s web site www.cityoflakeforest.com. 
 
Michael Thomas 
Public Works Director 
City of Lake Forest 
 
 
 


